BAS CLUB MEETING - Minutes Boulder Aeromodeling Society

AMA Charter #906

Via Zoom
September 11, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:33 pm by President Greg Cooper. There were 7 members in
attendance via a Zoom meeting.

Officer Reports:

Secretary Ken Jochim had no news, other than having reinstalled the club charter page at the field. (it
blew down).

Float Flying events are now being impacted by the excess of Eurasian Milfoil weeds, which have come to
the surface and limit the area where we can taxi and take off. Also, the Reservoir now has a bloom of

Blue Green algae, which we need to avoid, and will require rinsing off the boat after use.

Webmaster Mike Gulizia indicated that he had updated the membership application for 2025 with the new
float fly fee of $5.

Acting Treasurer Mike Gulizia reported on the state of the Treasury. He noted that he had renewed the
club’s Colorado State registration and that the fee had gone up to $25 from $10.

President Greg had no report this month.

As Bill Mansfield was not present, there was no membership or safety report.

Old Business:

It was reported that the new chairs have been well received, and the wasp trap seems to be collecting the
wasps.

It was agreed that we would continue to have membership applications sent to the Membership Chairman,
rather than a PO box. Ken Jochim will look into possibly changing the boat ownership to the club rather
than him personally. If that is possible, we will procure a post office box as the address for that as well as
other club correspondence, rather than using officer addresses that need to be changed every year.

New Business:

Greg noted that the city had contacted him about an email from the city regarding a commercial drone
user contacting the city about using the field for a couple of months. We discussed the conditions for
such use and that the city was responsible for such permits. Greg will get back to the city on the topic.

Ken mentioned that he has a new student starting this coming Sunday.

David Hirsch brought up the subject of the First Aid kit at the field, which is getting pretty old and needs
some replacement materials. David volunteered to look into an updated kit and offered to supply the



appropriate contents and a larger secure box to hold them.
Next month we will need to do nominations for the officers for next year. Elections thereon will then be
at the November meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ken Jochim, Secretary



